KILKENNY BOROUGH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PROCEEDING OF SPECIAL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 22nd APRIL, 2007 AT 7.30 P.M.


Mayor, Marie Fitzpatrick, Councillor Presiding

Present:

Councillors:
M. Brett, P. Cuddihy P. Crotty, J. Coonan, N. Frawley, A. McGuinness, M. Noonan, S. Ó hArgáin, J. Reidy.
Apologies:
Cllrs. B. Manning and M. Lanigan.
Also Present:


Mr. J. McCormack, Director of Services, Mr. Brian Tyrrell, Senior Executive Officer, Mr. D. Malone, Senior Planner, Ms. Caitriona Reilly, Executive Planner.

Following the opening of the meeting by the Mayor, Denis Malone, Senior 
Executive Planner outlined briefly the content and purpose of the documentation which had been circulated to members.  He specifically drew member’s attention to the Environmental Report on proposed amendments to the Draft Kilkenny City and Environs Development Plan.  He also informed the members that a separate “Appropriate Assessment” report in line with the EU Habitats Directive would be published with the proposed amendments. 
Proposed by Cllr. S. ÓhArgáin 

Seconded by Cllr. M. Brett 
And resolved:- 
“That in accordance with Section 12(11) of the Planning & Development Act 2000 (as amended) considering only the proper and sustainable development of the area to which the plan relates, we the members of Kilkenny Borough Council being the Planning Authority for the area, hereby resolve to accept the Draft City & Environs Development Plan as amended and in accordance with Section 12(7) shall, not less then 3 weeks after the passing of this resolution under sub section (6) publish notice of any proposed amendments in at least one newspaper circulating in the area “

-  2  -
John McCormack, Director of Services and Denis Malone Senior Planner clarified the dates for securing completion of the process within the statutory timeframes. It was further clarified that any submissions invited and accepted would be in respect of amendments, i.e. material alterations of the Draft.

The Mayor and Members thanked the Management and officials for their hard work and assistance during the Development Plan process to date, with particular praise for Mr. Denis Malone and Ms. Caitriona Reilly.
Mr. John McCormack thanked the members for their level of engagement in the process.

This concluded the business of the meeting.

Signed:









MAYOR

Date:







